
Embracing the
High Holidays
Dear beloved members of  our
BSC Family...

As the seasons transition, we
find ourselves on the threshold of
an incredibly significant time for
our community – the High Holi-

days. These moments of  spiritual depth, marked by
Rosh Hashanah and Yom Kippur, hold a unique
place in our hearts as we come together to reflect,
renew, and deepen our connection with both each
other and the Divine.

Rosh Hashanah: Reawakening Our Connection:

With the soft rustling of  leaves and the faint 
whisper of  change in the air, Rosh Hashanah arrives,
signaling the dawn of  a new year. The shofar’s re-
sounding call awakens our souls, urging us to recon-

nect with Hashem and rejuvenate our spiritual bonds.
As we gather for festive meals, the crisp sweetness of
apples dipped in honey reminds us of  life’s abundant
blessings and the potential that lies within the upcom-
ing year 

Yom Kippur: A Pathway to G-dly Intimacy:
Yom Kippur, the sacred Day of  Atonement,

beckons us to journey within. Through fasting,
prayer, and heartfelt introspection, we pave a path-
way towards a closer relationship with our Creator. 
It is a time to seek forgiveness and grant it to others,
to mend broken bonds, and to purify our souls. In the
solemn embrace of  this day, we find solace in the
awareness that our sincere efforts to draw nearer to
G-d are met with divine compassion.

Our Synagogue: A Sacred Space for
Spiritual Reunion:

Throughout the year, our synagogue serves as
more than just walls; it remains a space of  continual
spiritual reunion. As we gather during these High

Rekindling Our Relationship With Hashem

FROM THE CHAIRMAN OF THE BOARD

The forty days from the beginning of  Elul through Yom

Kippur correspond with the forty days during which

Moshe beseeched Hashem to forgive Bnei Yisrael for the

sin of  the Golden Calf. Since Moshe was answered 

favorably, descending from Mount Sinai on

Yom Kippur with the new set of  Tablets, this

time period is known as the “Y’mei Ratzon”

a time when it is possible to ,(ימי רצון)

rekindle our relationship with the Almighty. 

Consequently, Chazal record that during

this time a person should accept upon himself

greater “chumrot” (חמרות) - “stringencies” in
his observance. Most perplexing however, is

the fact that we do not find any

requirement to continue with these

observances after the Yamim Nora’im. Performing these

stringent acts during this time period only, appears

hypocritical. What message are we relaying to the

Almighty? Our Rabbis tell us that the word “Elul”

is an acronym for the phrase “Ani l’dodi v’dodi li”

I am for my beloved and my beloved“ - (אני לדודי ודודי לי)

is for me”. These days are designated for focusing upon

our relationship with Hashem. If  a man were to bring his

wife flowers daily, doing the same on their anniversary

would not express his love for her. At times which are

designated for expressing our true feelings for our loved

ones, a form of  expression different than that used year-

round is required. 

Similarly, when expressing to Hashem our love and

commitment to Him, we must go beyond our regular

observance in order to effectively convey our true feelings.

Therefore, additional commitments are required only at

this time of  the year. 

Though no one can go back and make a brand new

start, anyone can start from now and make a brand new

ending.

L
A
R
R
Y
 B
O
D
E
N
H
E
IM

E
R
 D

E
SI
G
N
: 4

10
-2
06
-9
77
8 
  v
wwg
huk

,
c 
kg
sb
hv
 ,
n
a
b r
fz
k

A MESSAGE FROM THE BOARD

Holidays, we come together with a shared
purpose of  rekindling our connection with
G-d and with each other. We engage in
prayers that resonate within our souls,
prayers that lift our spirits, and conversa-
tions that deepen our understanding of  the
divine presence that surrounds us.

A Personal Invitation:
Amidst the hustle and bustle of  life, I

invite you all to seize this sacred opportu-
nity. Let us step into this season with open
hearts, ready to embrace the transformative
power of  reflection and renewal. As we
stand before G-d, united as a synagogue
family, may we rekindle the flame of  our
faith and draw closer to the Source of  all
that is.

May this coming year be one of  spiri-
tual enrichment, deepening connections,
and profound closeness to the Divine.
L’shanah tovah tikatevu—may you be in-
scribed for a year of  blessings.

With heartfelt blessings,
Elliott J. Sharaby

Embracing The 
High Holidays ... continued from front

(Article continues on back page)

This year, will IY”H mark the 31st anniver-
sary since the inception of  Congregation Beit
Yaakov. Over the years, our Beit Knesset
grew from a small
Shabbat Minyan to a
very special congrega-
tion that services
Sephardic Jews of  
various backgrounds.
Through the unwaver-
ing commitment of
our esteemed Rav,
Rabbi Emanuel Goldfeiz, the founding mem-
bers, and many others, our Beit Knesset was
able to establish daily prayer services, various 

shiurim, Kollel learning, children’s programs,
family activities and much more. Recently,
the decision was made to reintroduce the
Congregation to the community with a new

name, Baltimore Sephardic
Center. With this name
change and the many up-
grades that we have insti-
tuted, it is our hope that
we will be able to attract
even more Sephardic fami-
lies that are seeking to con-

nect with their heritage and the vibrant
Kehilla that we have become.

Respectfully, Board of  Directors

(Calendar continued from front)

vcuy vnh,ju vch,f
עמנואל גולדפייז

assistance and continued Kehillah’s sup-
port, we will be able to accomplish much
more in this coming year. May it be writ-
ten and may it be sealed that all of  us be
granted a new year that brings fulfillment
and happiness, peace and prosperity, and
all the blessings of  the Torah.

Shana Tova u Metucha!
Rakhmin Koshayev

5783 – A Year Of
Accomplishments ... continued from front
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BALTIMORE
SEPHARDICCENTER

We welcome 

the New Year with

this 5784 issue of

our Shul bulletin.

Rabbi Emanuel Goldfeiz

Elliott J. Sharaby
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5784

A New Name ... A New Era

2-5   CHOL HAMOED SUCCOT

6       HOSHANA RABBAH

        SHACHARIT 6:40 A.M.

        MINCHA/ARBIT 6:23P.M.

        CANDLE LIGHTING 6:23P.M.

7       SHEMINI ATZERET/SHABBAT

         SHACHARIT 8:30 A.M.

        MINCHA 6:10 P.M.

        DIVREI TORAH 6:40 P.M.

        ARBIT/KIDDUSH/HAKAFOT 7:34P.M

        CANDLE LIGHTING 7:52P.M.

8       SIMCHAT TORAH

         SHACHARIT 8:30 A.M.

         KIDDUSH/HAKAFOT AFTER SHACHARIT

        MINCHA 6:15P.M / ARBIT 6:59P.M.

s”xc

LULAVIM AND
ETROGIM FOR
SALE
As in past years,
through the
efforts of  Rabbi
Goldfeiz, the
shul has an
arrangement with
Shabsi’s to sell mem-
bers the Arba Minim at 
discounted prices.

A  MESSAGE FROM THE RAV

vcuy vbak
!uc,f,

We wish all our 

members, friends and

high holyday guests 

a happy, healthy, and

sweet New Year.

It’s Official! 
Beit Yaakov is now Baltimore Sephardic Center 



I was born and raised in Guadalajara, Jalisco,
Mexico. Growing up, the community was Conserva-
tive-Reform which for me always seemed hypo-
critical. Preaching one thing and doing something
different just didn’t seem right. My first step was 
in 5th grade when a hebrew teacher said that the
Maccabim preferred to die than to eat pork. I went

home and told my Mom I
was not going to eat pork
again. At age 12, I wanted
to blow the shofar and my
uncle said that in order to
blow the shofar you can’t
eat milk and meat to-
gether. I loved the idea
and immediately stopped.

At age of  19, I started
learning with a friend who

had moved to Mexico City to
become frum and would travel back and forth to
Guadalajara. The more I learned the more things
became clearer. At age 23 I married the love of  my
life, Sandy Sidransky from El Paso, Texas. She had
just graduated from Yeshiva University and was
looking to keep a kosher home. Once again I loved
the idea. We started being Shomer Shabbat and
keeping kosher outside of  our home. Together with
a group of  friends we started a kollel in Guadalajara
with the help of  chachamim from Mexico City. Each
Shabbat we had the cream of  the crop of chachamim
come and spend Shabbat with us and our families.
The experiences were beautiful and eye opening.

We knew we had no future left in Guadalajara,
and when our family began to grow, both my wife
and I realized that without a Jewish religious com-
munity to grow up in, our children had no future
there. Exploring different options, Baltimore became
the best place to settle down as my wife’s brother
was living here ... there were Jewish schools,
kashrut, and family. We prayed this would enable us
to BZ”H give our family a religious upbringing. 
So, in 1998 we left my parents, business and friends
and moved from Guadalajara to Baltimore. Upon
arriving I looked for a Sephardi minyan and found
Ohr Hamizrach. I went for mincha and came home

PRESIDENT’S  MESSAGE

5783 – A Year Of Accomplishments
MEMBER SPOTLIGHT: SALO BEMARES

Seeking An Orthodox Life 

In the beginning of
each year, leadership of
every organization sets
forth a plan and an
agenda for the follow-
ing year. Similar to
other organizations our
leadership put together
an ambitious plan what
to do in the upcoming

year. Our projected plan
included: strengthen existing programs (Kollel,
shiurim, sisterhood, youth minyan, boys &
girls Shabbat groups, etc.); improve building
security by installing new doors and cameras;
renovate and expand the parking lot; hire addi-
tional security guards to provide security dur-
ing the Shabbat/Holidays and weekdays;
introduce new sisterhood activities, introduce
new youth activities, hire an administrative as-
sistant, update our bookkeeping systems,
launch the website, and improve membership.
Although, some of  the items on this list did
not have a chance to get done for one reason

or other, we are grateful to all the people who
assisted us for completing everything that did
get done for the past year. 

We thank Hashem for granting us patience,
knowledge and most of  all, the ability to carry
out what we had planned to do. Baruch
Hashem, thus far with help of  the Rabbi,
Board of  Directors, and many men and
women of  the Kehillah, we were able to con-
tinue our daily shiurim and Kollel, hire addi-
tional security guards to provide security not
only on Shabbat and Holidays but also on
weekdays during all the services, host several
new sisterhood events, hold numerous fun chil-
dren and youth activities, successfully organize
and celebrate Chanukah and Purim party
events, build a one-of-a-kind coffee station,
upgrade our bookkeeping systems, launch our
new website, and welcome 5 new families as
members of  our Kehillah. 

We humbly ask Hashem for the upcoming
year to be a year of  health, peace, abundant
blessings, and a ton of  Torah learning and
Mitzvot. We are confident that with Hashem’s

(Article continues to the right)

In this issue we spotlight Mr. Salo Bemares. Our current
Vice President, Salo is one of  the important voices of  our 
Kehilla. Full of  innovative ideas, he is constantly striving to
institute relevant programming that will attract all BSC
members. He agreed to tell us about himself.

Our Kol Hanearim program last year was bigger and better than ever! Participants enjoyed incredible
prizes, delicious pizza and snacks, and best of  all- the learning was out of  this world! Not only were the
boys and men of  the Beit Knesset invited to come and participate, but we also had an amazing girls’ pro-
gram called “Tiferet”. Spearheaded by the dynamic Mrs. Esti Kohanghadosh for the younger girls and
creative Mrs. Debbie Glazer for the older group, Tiferet girls learned life lessons on the parshah, made
amazing projects, and enjoyed delicious pizza and exciting raffles. We want to give a BIG thank you to
these two women for making the Tiferet girls’ program a smashing success! We look forward to another
EPIC season of  Kol Hanearim and Tiferet this year iyH!

to tell my wife that my English was ex-
tremely bad as I did not understand one
word from the speech! I later found out the
speech was in Farsi!! No wonder!

During the following years I attended
Sephardi shuls on Greenspring, Shomrei
Emunah, and Ohr HaChaim. In 2012, 
I began attending Beit Yaakov mainly be-
cause my son Moy was going to become
Bar Mitzvah and I wanted a place for him
to learn Sephardi davening and customs.
Aharon Newman welcomed us every week
with open arms. In the last couple of  years
I have become involved on the Board of
Directors and together with Rabbi Goldfeiz
we are taking Beit Yaakov to the next level
to become the Baltimore Sephardic Center.

B”H we have come a long way! The fol-
lowing are some of  our accomplishments:

1. Renovation of  the kids quarters
(Mordechai Segan-Kohanim)

2. Kids programing every Shabbat with 
the help of  Mrs. Ayala Kuhr and Shlomo
Khoshayev, as well as Dafna Bemaras,
Gina Kassin, Avigayil Ziv, Mrs. Chaya
Moses, Rachelli Khoshayev, Ariella Gho-
lian, Fortuna Halwani, Avigail Rubinov,
and Yaffa Rubinov

3. Shabbat kiddushim and seudah shlishit

every week (Yossi Attar and Chananya
Ehrenreich)

4. Lobby big-screen to inform the kehilla of
upcoming events (Ariel Kohanghadosh)

5. Reinstitution of  Wednesday night shi-
urim with Rabbi Goldfeiz

6. The newly implemented members
platform Shul Cloud with a super effort by
Rakhamin Khoshayev

7. Rambam shiur every Sunday with break-
fast (Mordechai Segan-Kohanim)

8. Organization of  the library by Kfir Ziv

9. Thursday night cholent by Avi Gabay 

There are so many more things we can
accomplish together, but we need everyone
to get involved because Beit Yaakov is our
shul! We need everyone's participation, not
just monetary but physical as well. The
tefilah and the learning are an essential
part of  our Jewish Life!

Beit Yaakov (now Baltimore Sephardic
Center) is our second home. This is where
we belong and will only be as successful as
the dedication we put in to it. Let’s con-
tinue building this great Sephardic Center
together.

Wishing all the kehilla a Shana Tova 
Umetukah! -Salo

(Article continues on back page)

(Calendar continues on back page)

Mr. and Mrs.
Rakhmin Khoshayev

Salo Bemares

Yom Tov Calendar
2023/5784

September

15     EREV ROSH HASHANAH

        SELICHOT 5:50A.M.

        SHACHARIT/HATARAT 

        NEDARIM 6:21A.M.

        MINCHA/ARBIT 6:47P.M

        CANDLE LIGHTING 6:46P.M.

16     ROSH HASHANAH – DAY 1

        SHACHARIT 7:30A.M

        MINCHA 7:00 P.M.

        ARBIT 7:47P.M.

        CANDLE LIGHTING 8:26P.M.

17     ROSH HASHANAH – DAY 2

        SHACHARIT 7:30A.M

        SHOFAR APPROX. 10:35A.M.

        TASHLICH AFTER TEFILOT

        MINCHA 7:02/ARBIT 7:33P.M.

18     TZOM GEDALIAH

         FAST STARTS 5:38 A.M

        SELICHOT/SHACHARIT 5:50A.M

        MINCHA 6:46/ARBIT 7:21P.M.

22     EREV SHABBAT SHUVAH

        SELICHOT/SHACHARIT 6:05A.M

         MINCHA/ARBIT 6:46P.M.

        CANDLE LIGHTING 6:46P.M.

23     SHABBAT SHUVAH

        SHACHARIT 8:30 A.M.

        SHABBAT SHUVAH DERASHA

         10:13A.M.

        HAVDALAH 8:14P.M.

24    EREV YOM KIPPUR

        SHACHARIT/

        HATARAT NEDARIM 6:30 A.M.

        MINCHA/KAPAROT 1:30P.M.

        KOL NIDREI 6:51P.M.

        CANDLE LIGHTING 6:43P.M.

25     YOM KIPPUR

         SELICHOT 5:50 A.M.

         SHACHARIT 7:30 A.M.

        MINCHA 4:00 P.M.

        NE’EILAH 6:15P.M.

        ARBIT 7:53 P.M

29     EREV SUCCOT

        CANDLE LIGHTING 6:35P.M

        MINCHA/ARBIT 6:35P.M.

30     SUCCOT – DAY 1

        SHACHARIT 8:30 A.M.

        MINCHA 6:20 P.M. 

        ARBIT 7:30 P.M.

        CANDLE LIGHTING 8:03P.M.

October

01     SUCCOT – DAY 2

         SHACHARIT 8:30A.M.

        MINCHA 6:24P.M.

        ARBIT 7:10 P.M.

Enjoy Using Our
New State-of-the-Art 
Beverage Station
Over the past year Baltimore

Sephardic Center/Beit Yaakov has
seen many improvements enhancing
our members’ Shul experience. Prob-
ably the most visible to membership is
an exciting state-of-the-art machine
offering delicious beverages such as

fresh coffee, 
lattés, hot choco-
late, cappucci-
nos, and more.
The station is
beautifully de-
signed and
strategically 
located right off

our front
lobby adja-
cent to the
cloakroom.
Thank
you so
much to
Avraham
(Tony) and
Tziona
Abramov
for dedicating our new beautiful bev-
erage station in memory of  his father.
Monthly dedications are welcomed
for the coffee supplies. Anyone who
joins us for tefillot and learning is
welcome to try our new machine and
taste the offerings for yourself !
Thank you to Salo Bemares for his vision
& David Attar for his design/build skills.

Photos courtesy of  Rafi Shasho
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